

Alabama Electronic Security Board of Licensure
Special Called Meeting
Wednesday, March 5, 2025, 9:30 a.m.
Halcyon Pointe – Building I
7515 Halcyon Summit Drive
Montgomery, AL 36117

Geoff Wilson, Vice Chairman, called the meeting to order at approximately 9:33 a.m. at Halcyon Point—Building I in Montgomery, Alabama, as posted on the Secretary of State's website and the AESBL website. Mr. Wilson asked Janet Robinson, Executive Director, to call the roll. Members present: Geoff Wilson, Scott Motes, and James Turner. Morgan Garner, Sheriff Derrick Cunningham, and Seanne' Warrior were not in attendance.

I. Quorum:

A quorum was present. Vania Hosea from the Alabama Attorney General's Office certified the quorum.

II. Meeting with Vivint LLC:

Representatives from Vivint LLC requested a meeting with the Board. Representatives present were Rob Gibbs, Jon Baxter, and Josh Blades. The intent of the meeting was to inquire about expediting the licensing process. They asked if the Board would consider temporary licensing, which would allow applicants to be licensed before their state/federal background reports were received from ALEA. The Board declined to agree with that, citing that 3rd party background checks were known to be incomplete in comparison to state/federal background checks. The Board discussed the possibility of reciprocity with Tennessee, Mississippi, and Louisiana, as they closely align with the AESBL's testing requirements. Ms. Robinson also suggested Vivint administration send prepaid FedEx or UPS labels for ID badges to be mailed back in in a more expedited manner. Additionally, Ms. Robinson suggested that they designate an employee to physically pick up ID badges from the AESBL office or have designated Alabama addresses of meeting centers in which to mail them.

III. Executive Session:

A motion was made by Mr. Wilson to enter Executive Session to discuss the good name and character of individual applicants and legal ramifications of Board decisions. Second by Mr. Motes. A roll call vote was taken: Mr. Wilson voted to approve. Mr. Motes voted to approve. Mr. Turner voted to approve. Assistant Attorney General Vania Hosea declared at 10:12 a.m. that the Board was in Executive Session until approximately 10:30 a.m.

Mr. Wilson declared at 10:49 a.m. that the Board was out of Executive Session and back in General Session.

A motion was made by Mr. Wilson to accept the payment from Vivint LLC on the current Administrative Complaint without further action. Second by Mr. Motes. All were in favor. None opposed. Motion carried.

Adjourn:

Motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Motes. Second by Mr. Wilson. All were in favor. None opposed. Motion carried. The Board adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

Approved by the Board on May 13, 2025.

Morgan Garner, Chairman

Janet Robinson, Executive Director